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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

February 2, 2011
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The February 2, 2011 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Paul Weller

Terry Jones

Scott Stepp

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of January 19, 2011. Motion passed 3-0-2. Mr. Stepp and Mrs. McGrath abstained.

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Weller, seconded by Mr. Jones and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$    95,708.17  General Fund (1)





$      1,436.00  Fire Fund (4)


$    14,946.35  Sewer Fund (8)

$         609.00  Sewer EDU Fund (9)

$    24,630.12  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$  137,329.64  Total  

REPORTS
Code Enforcement    The January report was presented to the Board for their review. A number of NOV’s were sent out for not shoveling sidewalks after the snow event. 

Road Department  Mr. Howell-Clarke reported that the Road crew had done a great job of clearing the roads of snow and ice. The Manager stated that there had been some complaints of trash receptacles being placed in the street. One hauler had called their customers in the Township to remind them to not place the receptacles in the street. Mr. Yanos stated that the Board had always been proud of the way the Road crew reacts during winter storms. 
OLD BUSINESS

Sewer Purchases   Mr. Wheeler presented his request to purchase an air compressor and some tools for the plant. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the purchases at a cost of $2878.00. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Wheeler stated he didn’t feel he needed the water softener for the potable water system. He also discussed a filament problem that has recently been discovered at the plant. Testing has determined that the filament is coming from some oil or grease in the system. It is floating on the surface in the final clarifier. The engineer has approved spraying a hypochloride solution on the surface to reduce the amount of sludge. The Manager will provide a cost analysis for hauling the liquid sludge for the next meeting. Mr. Jones agreed that the sludge should be reduced but it will be expensive. 
Pension Ordinance Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt ordinance 271 amending the non-uniform pension plan. Motion passed 5-0. 

DYBS Agreement Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to execute the agreement with DYBS. Motion passed 5-0. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland stated that his office had prepared the Readinger settlement agreement, but that Mr. Readinger was unwilling to sign because of perceived problems with his well. Mr. Boland suggested returning the check for $4000 to PACT Construction. The Manager and Mr. Weller will try one more time to talk to Mr. Readinger before returning the check.  Mr. Boland stated that the Davidheiser appeal  had been dismissed and fines had been assessed. The Township may have to take further enforcement action to obtain compliance. Mr. Boland reported that his office had filed a motion to force Bancorp to compel attendance at deposition. A hearing is set for Monday at 9am. He stated he had sent a letter to the 429 group inviting them to attend one of the Board’s February meetings. Mr. Boland reported that he and the Manager had attended a meeting with DEP regarding the Thalia Lane water line. Mr. Boland had made revisions to the agreement as requested by DEP. The Thalia Lane and Monocacy Creek Road properties will be connected to the public water through a DEP grant. DEP will reimburse the Township construction, legal and administration costs. A tariff of $8500 paid to the Township from PA American Water for new water connections will be reimbursed to the DEP.  DEP has agreed to extend the project date to 2012. 
NEW BUSINESS

Appointment of Chief Administrative Officer (CAO) for Pension Plans     Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to appoint Chazz Lyon as CAO for the Police and Non-Uniform Pension Plans.  Motion passed 5-0. 

Police Server     Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the purchase of a new police server from Wyomissing Data. Motion passed 5-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.   Mr. Lyon stated he had put the latest comments from Tornetta  regarding the proposed 422 overlay ordinance in the Board’s mailbox for them to review.  Regarding the RATS restructuring, the coordinating committee has decided to scrap any restructuring efforts and leave the current structure the way it is. Mr. Weller suggested sending a letter expressing the Board’s disappointment. Mr. Yanos stated it would take an effort and someone to “lead the charge” to talk to all managers and Board Chairs to gain their support. Mr. Lyon stated he was willing. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt the recommendation of the Manager as to the RATS restructuring. Motion passed 5-0. 
Video Pipe Services has requested a change order for additional time, mostly because of the bad weather. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the change order. Motion passed 5-0. There is no additional cost involved. Mr. Boland stated he would take care of the resolution and modification of the Township’s Act 511 ordinance to comply with Act 32. Mr. Lyon presented Mr. Loomis’s evaluation of the code enforcement vehicle to the Board. New ID badges will be prepared for employees using the Emergency Management pictures that were taken last Spring or new pictures for any employee not included in NIMS data base. 
Chief of Police  The Chief reported that 150 parking violations were issued during the last two snow storms. Officer Smith is performing investigations for the Department. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve an arson and fire investigations course for Officer Smith at a cost of $580. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve sending 26-1 to the technical institute to be stripped and repainted. Motion passed 5-0. 
SUPERVISORS 

None
PUBLIC COMMENT

None
ADJOURNMENT & EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mr. Jones and seconded by Mr. Stepp and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 8:15PM for personnel issues. 






Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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